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May 2, 2005

Halifax Pride has become an important week-long celebration of tolerance and diversity on the HRM’s summer calendar. Our numbers continue to grow, and this year we look forward to more than 5,000 participants and 15,000 spectators in the key event, the Pride Day Parade, on Saturday, July 23rd. In an exciting development, we will be welcoming the international performer RuPaul as our special guest. Our theme this year—Proud Halifax Pride—reflects our celebration not only of diversity, but also of the city in which we live.

Halifax Pride is gaining attention not only regionally, but also nationally and internationally. Representatives of our twin city, Hakodate, Japan joined us in raising the Pride flag at City Hall last year, and we expect that they will do so again this year. We are part of a national organization of Pride organizations that will be promoting our celebration—and drawing visitors—from across the country.

However, Halifax Pride is threatened this year by an unexpected development. We have been informed that the costs of holding the Parade and performances afterwards will increase to more than $8,000, and possibly even $10,000. With only 3 months to go until Pride, we are now not even certain we will be able to hold our signature event. Had we been informed further in advance, we might have been able to raise additional funds.

We have been informed that Halifax Pride is not eligible for a community grant that might offset these costs. We are an all-volunteer organization with limited means of raising funds, and hence are looking to you, our HRM councillors, for assistance. 

In practical, economic terms, Halifax Pride is drawing more and more visitors to the city each year--and it is to the HRM’s advantage therefore to support Halifax Pride as a celebration that contributes to the economic vitality and reflects a part of the rich cultural diversity that makes up our great city.  Please consider how you might help Halifax Pride to continue and succeed in 2005 through your support.

Yours truly,

Jay Thordarson

Chair, Halifax Pride 2005




